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Village Area Crime Report 7/10/13 – 8/17/13

�





Next Neighborhood Watch Meetings:


At St. Matthews’ Church


1344 Borgstrom,


Ypsilanti, MI. 48198





Meetings start at 7pm





Monday, August 26th





Monday, September 23rd 





The Heat is On!





August Edition


2013





Steve Stencel – Coordinator


  � HYPERLINK "mailto:sstencel@comcast.net" ��sstencel@comcast.net�





Twp NW Coordinator – Tammie Keen


  � HYPERLINK "mailto:tkeen@ytown.org" ��tkeen@ytown.org� 





  East District WCSO Officers:


Lt Jim Anuskiewicz – 484-6741


Sgt Mike Marocco – 545-6684


Sgt G Fox – 260-6127


Sgt M Radzik – 260-2822


Sgt T Pennington – 260-6027


Sgt David Archer – 260-7997


Sgt S. Armstrong – 260-9845





Ordinance Department – 485-4393


Graffiti Hotline – 483-8244


Boombox  or Noise Complaint – Call 911


Non-Emergency Police – 994-2911











July Meeting Highlights





We had a robust attendance that braved the warm conditions at St. Matthews’ at our July 22nd meeting.  We welcomed Captain Crescio of the YTFD, Sgt Marocco of the WCSO, Tammie Keen from Ypsi Twp and Sarah Teare from Habitat for Humunity to the meeting.


Captain Crescio handed out flyers for firework safety and stressed the ordinance for using them only the day of and day before and after National Holidays.   He said that fireworks can only be fired from private property, not public places like parks or shopping centers.


	Sgt Marocco gave the crime stats for the month.  He reported 78 calls for service, noting 0 home invasions, 3 violent crimes (2 domestic and one involving  a fight over a cell phone at a birthday party), a charge of racial intimidation on Hull St on July 3rd by people living in a house that were not legal resident there, 3 larceny from vehicles (all unlocked- on Borgstrom, a purse taken; on Shirley, a GPS unit taken,; on Juneau, no info on items taken),  a curfew violation, a reckless driving call and a neighbor trouble call.  He also reported that warrants were issued on a person for stalking someone on the Facebook website.


He noted an increase of larceny from vehicles throughout the Township, where people are walking the streets and looking for unlocked cars to rummage through for electronic items, money or purses left in them.  This is another reason to park in your garage or in the driveway, near the house.  At the very least, PLEASE LOCK YOUR VEHICLES!


A resident asked if minibikes are legal to drive on the neighborhood streets.  Sgt Marocco said not only are they ILLEGAL on the streets, but they are also prohibited from sidewalks and twp parks.  They are only legal to drive on private property, which is not really viable in our small yards.  Violators risk fines and bike confiscation.


	Another resident expressed concern over continued loitering at the IN&OUT store at Share and Harris.  He said that the WCSO is aware of that issue and is in the process of increasing presence there, but asked residents to call 911 when they notice loitering or other suspicious activity there.


 Continued on back





More Resident Satisfaction Surveys Needed!!!








    


    To date, over 110 Gault Village residents have completed a Resident Satisfaction Survey, sharing what they love about the neighborhood and what they would like to see changed to make it even better.  The goal is to get 275 surveys completed, and every household is invited to complete the survey at this time.  If you would like to complete a paper survey, please contact Sarah Teare at �HYPERLINK "mailto:steare@h4h.org"��steare@h4h.org� or 734-677-1558 x130.  We are currently looking into an online tool so that the survey can be completed electronically.  We hope to also have surveys at our next meeting.  Please try to fill out a survey.  All ideas are important to shaping our future here in the neighborhood!








Township News





July Meeting Highlights Cont.





	Tammie Keen, our Neighborhood Watch Community Specialist from the Twp, stressed the need to get out and vote for the August 6th millage election (the millage was overwhelmingly passed, thanks to residents who see the need to keep our services strong!).   She also noted that the demolition of the Liberty Square condos on Grove Rd was set to begin (and it is going strong).  


	We talked about the numerous road construction detours.  Our long awaited section of Grove Rd is finally in process.  While a north bound lane is available, it is in rough shape and residents should just plan to use Ecorse Rd to get around the construction.  The Ford Blvd bridge replacement project will be continuing until late September.  Michigan Ave, Packard Rd on the West end of the Twp will be undergoing repaving projects along with the neighborhood north of Ecorse along Harris Rd..  Leave extra time to get around town and be patient if things get backed up.


    Keep a watch out for your neighbors, especially during morning and early afternoon when most B&E’s happen!  Call 911 for any suspicious activity.  Watch for people who knock on the front door, then go to the rear of the house if no one answers.                  


    Warmer weather has the grass growing.  Don’t get cited by the Ordinance Twp for grass that’s too long.  A cut lawn keeps the pests down, helps the street look nice and keeps the law of your back!  Be a good neighbor. 


	





    Next Recycle Pickup Dates – are August 23rd and September 6th.  The Compost Site operating hours are 9am to 5pm, Mon-Fri and 9am to 4pm on Saturdays.  The yard waste program has also resumed and is collected on our normal garbage pickup days.  Remember that yard waste has to be in either 32 gallon labeled garbage cans or in those large paper yard waste bags you can buy or it won’t be taken.


  2013 Neighborhood Yard Sale Results – 28 homes registered for this year’s yard sale along with some that didn’t register.  We hope your sale went well.


    Dog Owners – Please observe the ordinances of keeping your dogs on leashes and to clean up after them if they poop in the park or in a neighbors yard.  We all love our pets, but with the joys ownership also come the responsibility of cleaning up after them and keeping them and your neighbors safe.  Thanks to the responsible majority who do their part!


    Going on vacation this summer? -  Remember these to-do things to keep your house safe while gone:  Have the mail and newspaper stopped.  Ask someone to check your house’s perimeter and check for mail and flyers (you can call the Non-Emergency Police number, 994-2911, to have a deputy do this as well while you’re gone).  Have a light or two set up with timers to come on and off at night.  Make sure all doors and windows are locked.  Lock your garage door or disable the electric door opener.  If you’re going to be gone an extended period of time, find someone to cut your grass to avoid the house looking deserted. Also turn down the temps on your hot water heater and up on your air conditioning.


   Upcoming Block Party - St. Mark and Grace Fellowship churches will be sponsoring a Community Block Party on September 28th on Harris Rd.  They would like to expand the party and invite the whole neighborhood to join in the festivities!   In the past they have had games for kids, food, music, pony rides and/or petting zoo, etc.  One thing they have failed to do is make better use of the street itself.  They want to have most of the events in the street this year.  They are looking for new ideas and for people to help man the activities.  If you have any questions, ideas or want to help, call Pastor Julianne Smeck at:  483-0949.


    Residents that use Needles/Sharps – can dispose of them in their regular garbage if you place them in a heavy taped plastic container (like a laundry detergent bottle).  Please don’t put in regular trash bags.  Place the sealed bottle in your trash can or beside the bags when you put out the trash but don’t set them by your recycling bin (label Sharps).  


    Upcoming Washtenaw County Cleanup Event – is scheduled for October 26 at EMU’s football stadium.  Electronics, computers, appliances, scrap materials, furniture, tires and hazardous materials will all be accepted.





B&E – 7/14 –Items taken from an earlier B&E on Shirley turned up in a car larceny investigation on Wismer St (other side of Harris Rd) .


            7/30 – 1200 bk of Hull, suspect(s) entered through an unlocked door and took misc items. 


            8/3 – 1100 bk of Ruth through unlocked door.        8/17 – 1100 bk of Grove, forced entry.                                                        Larceny from a Vehicle –7/20 - 1200 bk of Borgstrom.      7/25 – 1100 bk of Levona


                                         8/2 – 1000 bk of Hull, change taken.       8/15 – 1200 bk of Hull.                  Assault – 7/20 – 1200 bk of Hull 


A resident in the Twp had their home burglarized while working in their yard recently.   Please close and lock doors if you are home alone when working in the yard.





Gault Village Community Planning Update!!








	On July 23 over 55 people met at the second Gault Village Community Planning Meeting to continue discussions around how to make their neighborhood an even better place to live. Habitat for Humanity summarized ideas that had come out of the first Community Planning Meeting and the 95 resident surveys that had been collected.  Groups of neighbors worked together to prioritize which ideas were most important to them and how difficult they thought they would be to implement.  Improving the Gault Village Shopping Center, block parties, a welcoming committee, speeding control, safety improvements, ordinance enforcement, tool sharing, a garden club, improving bus service, and eliminating parking problems were just some of the ideas that rose to the top.  Next steps include creating a Neighborhood Action Plan to outline which ideas will be developed and the steps to keep them moving forward.  Everyone is welcome to attend the next Steering Committee meeting on Tuesday August 27 from 7:00 – 8:00 pm at 1367 Hull Street (a home that is being renovated by Habitat for Humanity) to help create the Action Plan.  The final Action Plan will be shared with the neighborhood this fall through various methods including Community Meetings, online, and door-to-door. 











